News from the

EVANGELICAL AND REFORMED HISTORICAL SOCIETY

June 1983

Volume 11, No. 1

ERHS ANNUAL MEETING AT ST. JOHN'S-ST. LUKE CHURCH, DETROIT, MI IN OCTOBER, DR. FAUTH, SPEAKER

In connection with the 150th anniversary of St. John's Evangelical Church, now St. John's-St. Luke Evangelical Church of the United Church of Christ, the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society will hold its 120th Annual Meeting on Saturday, October 8, 1983 at the church located at 2120 Russell Street in Detroit.

The speaker for this celebrative event will be the Reverend Dr. Robert T.
Fauth, the current President Interim of Lancaster Theological Seminary, former President of Eden Theological Seminary, and former pastor of Bethel Evangelical and Reformed Church in Detroit (now Emmanuel-Bethel UCC in Royal Oak). The subject of Dr. Fauth's address will concern the beginnings of the German Evangelical Church in the Detroit area. The annual business meeting will follow.

The Executive Committee of the Society will meet on Friday evening October 7 at 7:30 at the Book Cadillac Hotel, 1114 Washington Blvd., Detroit. Block reservations are being held at this hotel for any persons desiring accommodations for the nights of October 7 or October 8. Persons interested in staying there should send in the reservation form at the end of this newsletter to Miss Merle Scheibner, 7611 Appoline Ave., Dearborn, MI 48126.

All persons are cordially invited to share in this commemorative occasion, and to hear Dr. Fauth speak.

PASTOR WEISS HONORED ON 45TH ORDINATION ANNIVERSARY

The Rev. Dr. Philip Weiss, pastor emeritus of Bethany UCC in Philadelphia and a long-time valued member of the Executive Committee of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society was henored on Friday mevening, April 29, 1983 by approximately 150 friends at a banquet in Philadelphia Protestant Home which celebrated the 45th Anniversary of his ordination. Present for this joyous occasion were several members of the Executive Committee who had just met at Old First Reformed Church that afternoon. On behalf of the Executive Committee Dr. John B. Payne, President of the Society, presented the following citation to Dr. Weiss:

A TRIBUTE TO DR. PHILIP W. WEISS

On the Occasion of the forty-fifth anniversary of the ordination of Dr. Philip W. Weiss to the Ministry of the Church of Jesus Christ we wish to join with the members of the churches which he has served so faithfully and with the Board of the Philadelphia Protestant Home in expressing our high esteem and deep affection for this delightful and devoted servant of the Church.

For twenty years he has been associated with the Historical Society of the Evangelical & Reformed Church. From 1963-1968 he served as representative of the Eastern Chapter to the Society, and from 1969 to the present time has served initially as third and then as second Vice President, and has been a valued member of the Executive Committee. Upon his retirement from the parish ministry in 1977, Dr. Weiss said that he ex-

pected to spend his time pursuing hobbies one of which would be to do research on history. We pray that the Historical Society may continue to benefit from his interest in church history, his wisdom and his leadership for many years.

We extend our gratitude to him for his faithful service in the past and wish for him and his dear wife good health and contentment in their future endeavors.

> John B. Payne, President April 29, 1983

MEET YOUR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Mr. Owen Fox

The Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society is grateful to have had since 1974 as one of its Directors-at-large Mr. Owen Fox of Old First Church, Philadelphia, PA.

When Mr. Fox, one of the most influential elders of the church championed the return of Old First to the Old City area some years ago some folks expressed the fear that it "might become a United Church Museum." Time has proven that such fears were unfounded.

Old First Reformed Church had changed locations a number of times since its beginning in 1727. In 1967 members of the church were concerned that it stop being da mobile church" and return to its original site at 4th & Race Streets and devote itself to truly serving the area whose needs it was first called to serve.

Mr. Fox was chairman of the Board of Trustees at that time and he believed so strongly in this venture that he and his wife Ann moved from their home in West Philadelphia and transferred their wholesale pharmaceutical business to 4th & Cherry streets.

Restoration of the church was to be only a part of the project of redevelopment. When developers who had planned to buy and restore the rest of the block withdrew, the Redevelopment Authority suggested that Mr. Fox assume the responsibility.

He formed the Orianna Redevelopment Corporation in 1969 and sold stock to his friends in the YMCA, the church and to everyone who was interested in historic preservation. The work that he had undertaken meant the restoration of seven important buildings dating back to 1745-90, and the acquisition of two vacant lots. Undaunted Mr. Fox plunged into the colossal task and worked with the enthusiasm and energy of a man half his age.

While doing all this Mr. Fox held other positions of responsibility in his own church and the Philadelphia Association of the Pennsylvania Southeast Conference

Today the beautifully appointed colonial church, the Charles E. Schaeffer Garden, and the dwellings adjacent to the church bear witness to the zeal, integrity and dreams realized of a great churchman.

The Rev. Gary Kwiatek

Elected to the Executive Committee at the Annual Meeting in Maeystown, Illinois, October 23, 1982, the Rev. Gary Kwiatek as Archivist of the Eden Archives of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society began his work in the fall of 1982. He came to Eden from a pastorate at St. John's United Church of Christ in Chelsea, Michingan. With a special interest in the preservation of valuable historical documents, Rev. Kwiatek has concentrated his efforts on cataloging the collections in the Eden Archives, located on the lower level of the Seminary library, and taken inventory of new acquisitions, including the papers of Dr. Carl Schneider.

Rev. Kwiatek is a member of the parttime instructional staff at Eden Seminary and teaches a course in the History of Christian Doctrine. At the Annual Meeting of the Historical Society in Maeystown, Rev. Kwiatek presented a forceful address on the proper development of archives within the United Church of Christ.

URSINUS 400TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

The 400th anniversary of the death of Zacharias Ursinus, noted theologian of the German Reformed Church at the University of Heidelberg and principal author of the Heidelberg Catechism, will be celebrated November 5-6 at Ursinus College, College-ville, Pennsylvania. There will be a colloquium on November 5 concerning the topic, "Conflict and Conciliation--The Palatinate and the Reformation," in which a number of outstanding scholars from the United States and Europe will take part. The keynote speaker will be Professor Fritz Büsser, Director of the Swiss Institut of Reformation History at Zurich. On November 6 a celebration of the Eucharist will take place. Members of the Society have been cordially invited to attend this commemorative event by Dr. John Shetler, Conference Minister of Penn Southeast Conference.

HISTORICAL EXHIBIT AT GENERAL SYNOD

Together with the United Church of Christ Historical Council and the Congregational-Christian Historical Society, the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society sponsored an exhibit at the United Church of Christ General Synod in Pittsburgh, PA June 24-28, 1983. The exhibit displayed the work of the UCC Archives, of the Historical Council and of the two Societies. The Council and the two Societies owe a very large debt to the Reverend Stephen Szilagi, First United Church of Christ, Pittsburgh and two laypersons from this congregation, Mr. Art Weldy and Miss Karen Kleinhampel for their help in setting up and staffing the exhibit.

The Historical Council in conjunction with the United Church Board for Homeland Ministries also sponsored a panel on "Change in the Local Church", one of the Optional Events at General Synod on Sunday Evening, June 26. Chaired by Dr. Barbara Brown Zikmund, the session included presentations by the Reverend Amos Seldombridge, the Reverend Richard Taylor, Ms. Anne Hage and Ms. Barbara Allen.

PAYNE AND ZUCK TO ATTEND LUTHER CONGRESS IN EAST GERMANY

Dr. John B. Payne, President of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society and Dr. Lowell Zuck, First Vice President of the Society will be participating in the Sixth International Congress for Luther Research August 14 to 20, 1983 at Erfurt, East Germany. This congress will celebrate the 500th Anniversary of Luther's birth and is being sponsored by the Evangelical Churches in the German Democratic Republic (East Germany). The President of the Congress, Dr. Joachim Rogge is also President of the Evangelical Church of the Union with which the United Church of Christ entered into Kirchengemeinschaft (full Church communion) at its General Synod at Rochester in June 1981.

Drs. Zuck and Payne will each be taking part in seminars during the Congress, Dr. Zuck in one on "Luther and the Jews," and Dr. Payne in one of "The Exegesis of Romans in the Reformation."

Before the Congress Dr. Zuck will be leading a tour of Luther sites in West and East Germany. After the Congress Dr. Zuck will remain in Germany for his sabbatical leave from Eden Theological Seminary. He will be based at the headquarters of the

Page 4 - NEWS, June 1983

Evangelical Church of the Union in Berlin and will continue his research on the German background of the United Church of Christ.

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF THE EVANGELICAL AND REFORMED HISTORICAL SOCIETY APRIL 29, 1983, OLD FIRST CHURCH, PHILADELPHIA, PA

Present at the meeting were: Dr. John Payne, Mrs. Florence Bricker, Mr. Myron Wolf, Drs. Rudolf Schade, Philip Weiss, Lowell Zuck, and Revs. Frank Snider, Banks Shepherd, Martha Kriebel. Mr. Owen Fox was absent because of illness.

Dr. Payne called attention to the Fall minutes. There were no additions or corrections.

An addition to the agenda is: "Local Church History Award".

Dr. Weiss moved and proper action followed the adoption of the minutes.

A vote of thanks was expressed to Frances Atz for a delicious meal.

The Archivist, Mrs. Florence M. Bricker gave her report (see attached paper) which was received by motion, with thanks. A question was raised about the location of the Ursinus School of Theology records. They are at Eden, among with the James I. Good collection and the Central Seminary material. Another point of discussion was the need to have pastoral records held by someone other than a local church or the archives microfilmed so that the information is available.

The President, Dr. John B. Payne gave his report (see attached paper) which was received by motion, with specific items referred to the designated places on the agenda.

The Executive Secretary Report (see attached paper) of Dr. Herbert B. Anstaett, was received. Florence Bricker reported that 225 copies of the "Church and Pastoral Records" booklet have been sold. Myron Wolf moved that: "as of September 1, 1983, the price will be \$5.00 per copy, postpaid," and the motion was approved.

Rev. Banks Shepherd reported for the Southern Chapter as follows:

"The Southern Chapter continues its archival work at Catawba College. We are assessing our materials and the space allocated for our archives in the Catawba Library with a view toward expanding and re-arranging our space. We have reason to believe that the present administration of Catawba College is willing to work with us in providing additional room in the Library to store our materials and display our artifacts. We hope to begin soon to collect oral history data from some of the older Reformed ministers and leading laymen in North Carolina by interviews recorded on cassette tape. If our funds permit, we might also do some video-taped interviews.

Our plan for this year's annual meeting of the Southern Chapter is projected for a Saturday in October. We hope to arrange for a mini-tour of historically significant spots in the Catawba District, including the site of the old Daniel's Church, the home of Andrew Loretz in Lincoln County, the site of the meeting for the establishment of Catawba College at the Arbor at St. Matthew's Church at Maiden, and the first location of Catawba College in Newton.

The Southern Chapter is encouraging local churches in the organization to preserve their history. We appreciate the efforts of Dr. Edwin M. Alcorn, Associate Conference Minister of the Western North Carolina Association of Southern Conference, and treasurer of our Southern Chapter, for having congregations observe their anniversaries and the ordination anniversaries of their pastors.

We urge survivors of deceased ministers to turn over their personal pastoral records to the Southern Chapter for preservation in the archives. We feel that these can be valuable in detailing the work of congregations and individuals for posterity. We appreciate the support of the national Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society in our undertakings; if it happens that this support is translated into funds, as it has been in the past, we will try to be good stewards of our resources and to return in good measures the fruits of our efforts."

The report was received by motion, with expressions of praise for the interest and activity of the Chapter. Elon College has added a part-time archivist.

It was announced that Dr. Robert Fauth will be the speaker at the annual meeting to be held at St. John's-St. Luke Church in Detroit, MI October 8th. Members of the Executive Committee encouraged another bus load to come from the Southern Chapter.

The following three statements are in reference to the Societies Incorporation: One from Dr. Lowell Zuck, stating that Eden Seminary sees the Eden Archives as an "independent agency" with an informal working arrangement which legal entanglements could disrupt. Rev. Banks Shepherd gave a second statement that the Southern Chapter has no legal ties with another organization. Catawba College Library provides financial support. The discussion stressed that incorporation will protect the material in the archives, especially if institutions housing the volumes, etc., were to become less related to the incorporated body. A third statement by Dr. John Payne urged that we press ahead with the Incorporation of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society in order to insure the future integrity and identity of the Society. Dr. Payne referred to legal counsel which suggested that the creation of a non-profit corporation will not affect the present internal arrangements of, for example, the Eden Archives (letting them free to define relationships). The motion "to press ahead with the incorporation of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society" was made by Frank Snyder and affirmed by favorable action.

Mr. Myron E. Wolf presented the Year End Statement which was received by motion and action. A second financial statement on file with original copy of minutes was distributed indicating the actual income for 1980 through 1982 and '83 proposed budget. In response to the deficit, possibilities are to:

- a) have a Spring Conference call in place of a meeting
- b) have only six members meet (the minimum stated in the Constitution)
- c) have a minimum handling charge
- d) have one newsletter a year or change to mimeographed sheets Firmer recommendations will need to be made at the Fall meeting.

By motion, the budget presented was approved, with the understanding that additional action will need to be taken at the Fall meeting.

Page 6 - NEWS, June 1983

There were a few additional notes. Dr. Rudolf Schade announced a Meeting of the German Congregational Conference in celebration of their 100th anniversary, June 12th, in Lincoln, Nebraska.

Our 1984 meeting is scheduled for First United Church of Christ, Shelby, Ohio, third weekend in October (19th and 20th).

Local Church History Award: Mrs. Florence Bricker reported Dr. Hal Worthley's response i.e., how churches are selected. Since the CCHS includes all churches of the UCC family and notifies all congregations celebrating forthcoming anniversaries, it was agreed that we do not need to duplicate their efforts.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 P.M. The best laws to a drong a slot dead

Respectfully submitted,

Martha B. Kriebel
The report was received by motion, with expressions of graice for the interest and

REPORT OF THE ARCHIVIST

As Archivist I find it helpful to visit archives of our church in other areas. Since my association with our Historical Society it has been my privilege to visit the depositories of the Christian Church at Elon College, the Congregational Christian Historical Society's Library at Boston, a small depository at Lincoln, Nebraska, last fall the Eden Archives at Webster Groves, and as recently as February of this year the Amistad Research Center in New Orleans, La. It is located in the old United States Mint at 300 Esplanade Avenue. The Center has been leased from the Louisiana State Museum and converted for archival use. Located on three levels there is ample space for the manuscript holdings, a research room and work space for the staff.

The Center was founded in 1966 by the United Church Board for Homeland Ministries to collect and make available for research original source materials on Afro-American and other ethnic American history, and on race relations in the United States. The archives of the American Missionary Association are a major collection there dating from the Amistad incident of 1839 to the 1970's. In 1839, fifty-three Africans were abducted from Sierra Leone, they revolted aboard the ship Amistad, were eventually brought to Connecticut and jailed. John Quincy Adams argued their case before the Supreme Court, and the Africans were set free. In the May issue of A.D. on page 22 there is a picture of a mural in Talledega library which depicts this story. The Center holds personal papers of government officials, civil rights activists, educators, musicians, literary figures and much, much more. Among all of this I was pleasantly surprised to see several volumes of the Mercersburg Review.

What about the new shelving for the archives? We are still waiting for the installation to begin. The contract has been signed and we had hoped that work would have begun before this. We hope that the delay will not last too much longer.

Since the first of this year approximately 200 people have visited the archives. Most of these came for genealogical research, but quite a number were confirmation or adult church groups. Since our last meeting we have had 13 of these tour groups.

Church records continue to come to us from churches who realize that their records are properly kept under climate controlled conditions. We acquire some valued records through exchange with other historical societies or genealogists who use our archives. We are now receiving and will become the depositor for the records of the

Page 7 - NEWS, June 1983

Lancaster Theological Seminary. Numbered also among our acquisitions for the past year are more than a dozen publications from Pilgrim Press, and books and photographs from Libraries of retired or deceased ministers.

The work of the Society goes on in many diverse ways; in the acquisition and cataloguing of materials, attending to a large volume of correspondence each week, the privilege of pleasant association with persons who visit the archives, and all of this is so ably done by a dedicated staff.

Respectfully submitted,

Florence M. Bricker/Archivist

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT

During the past several months in addition to my customary duties of providing consultation to the archivist and the staff of the Archives and of editing the newsletter, I have been preoccupied with two principal matters: 1. the question of incorporation and 2. the budget. As to the first, in response to my request at the last Executive Committee, I have received statements from both the Southern Chapter and the Eden Archives concerning their understandings of their own identities and their relationship to the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society. In addition, I have consulted with persons in these parts who are concerned that the movement toward incorporation proceed with deliberate speed. Finally, I have consulted with both our lawyer, George Alspach and an accountant, Hershey Groff concerning possible legal and accounting complications from incorporation. They assure me that these would be minimal. They have both indicated that incorporation will not materially alter the way we function now as a Society nor the relationships within the Society. Although there will be some expense in connection with the preparing of the necessary forms for incorporation and the obtaining of tax exempt status, I am confident that we can obtain additional financial support to underwrite a major part of this cost.

Therefore, I wish to recommend that we press ahead with incorporation in order to insure the future integrity and identity of the Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society, an action which my predecessor, George H. Bricker had initiated with the concurrence of the Executive Committee and which was nearly completed before his death. It is also one which will put us on a par with the Congregational Christian Historical Society which incorporated in 1978.

As to the second item, the budget, it is clear from the Treasurer's Report of last year that we face a problem. We incurred a deficit of \$2,547 last year and the prospect for this year is for an even larger deficit. As the Treasurer comments at the end of his report, we would be experiencing quite serious financial difficulties if it were not for the substantial support from the Arcadia Foundation and Mrs. Edith Steinbright for which we are extremely grateful. As it presently stands, however, we are not in serious financial straits. The support from Conferences remains stable; that from Associations has increased; the amount of dues received in Lancaster has decreased no doubt because individuals are paying their dues through the New York office. The support remains strong, but our expenses have increased not dramatically, but steadily. It seems necessary that we effect some economies. Our commitments make it impossible for us to accomplish any more than minor economies for this year. However, we need to begin making plans for some cuts in next year's budget. I think we would probably all agree that these cuts should affect as little as possible the operations of our Archives which are the heart of the work of the Society. The only significant reductions in expenditure I can perPage 8 - NEWS, June 1983

ceive have to do with our Executive Committee meetings and the publication of the newsletter.

Therefore, with some considerable reluctance, I recommend that we cut back the publication of the newsletter to once a year and limit the meetings of the full Executive Committee to once a year in the fall in connection with the Annual Meeting. We might consider substituting a conference telephone call for the full executive committee meeting. These are my recommendations only, not my directions, I am certainly open to the suggestions of the members of the Executive Committee as to other ways by which to effect economies.

Respectfully submitted,

John B. Payner Committee of the Committee of the John B. Payner Committee of the Committee

REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE SECRETARY

Very little can be reported that is not already covered in the various reports of the Executive Committee.

Modest salary increases are recommended and are included in the proposed budget.

Due credit is in order to Florence M. Bricker, Archivist as compiler and editor, assisted by Special Researcher Elizabeth K. Sanders and Connie Stetter, Office Secretary and Receptionist for the typing of the manuscript for the 49 page booklet entitled Church And Pastoral Records In The Archives Of The United Church Of Christ And The Evangelical And Reformed Historical Society published in 1982 by the Society, an extremely helpful and quick reference tool for both the staff and the patrons using the Archives of the Society. As reported in the Annual Report Issue of the NEWS... volume 10, No. 2, January 1983, this item, dedicated in honor of Dr. George H. Bricker who before his death expressed his desire to have it published and is available to members of the Society at a cost of \$2.00 and to non-members for \$3.00, plus \$1.00 for postage and handling from the Society. Its publication was financed by gifts received in memory of Dr. Bricker.

Respectfully submitted,

Herbert B. Anstaett
Executive Secretary

The Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society

Balance Sheet -- Operating Account

December 31, 1982

ASSETS

Challing Assemble Hamilton Bank	\$ 1,710.34
Checking Account Hamilton Bank	8,320.02
24-Hour Statement Savings Account Hamilton Bank	
First Federal Savings & Loan Assoc Savings Account	29.13
First Federal Savings & Loan Assoc Certificate of Deposit	4,400.00
First Federal Savings & Loan Assoc.	20,000.00
Hamilton Bank Certificate of Deposit	
Wellington Fund (Book Value)	1,008.00
Wellington Fund (Book Value)	3.000.00
St. Paul's Preservation Trust Hamilton Bank C/D	
TOTAL ASSETS	\$ 38,487.49
TOTAL ASSETS	

LIABILITIES AND PRINCIPAL

Liabilities:	Due U.C.C.	for paperweights sold		
		S. C. D. V. J. T. A. L.	\$ 41,008.96	
Principal	12/31/01		and the second s	38,461.49
Less: De:	ficit for ye	ar ended 12/31/82	2,547.47	AND ADDRESS OF THE PARTY OF THE
				\$ 38.462.49

TOTAL LIABILITIES AND PRINCIPAL

Respectfully Submitted,
Myron E. Wolf, Treasurer

Note: The New York Conference contributed \$100.00 for the year 1982. It was received after our books were closed for 1982. This \$100.00 will be included in our 1983 income.

Comment: As mentioned in a number of previous yearly reports, we are very grateful for the generosity of the Arcadia Foundation and Mrs. Edith Steinbright. Without these substantial contributions we would have had very serious financial problems and would have had to curtail the operations of the Society to a great degree.

The Evangelical and Reformed Historical Society Statement of Income and Expenses -- Operating Account Year Ending December 31, 1982

	INCOME		
Executive Co	uncil U.C.C.		\$ 4,350.00
Conferences:		\$ 200.00	, ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,
comerences.	Indiana-Kentucky Conference	200.00	
		450.00	850.00
A : - + :	Penn Central Conference	which was the same of the same	030.00
Associations		•	
	Hudson-Mohawk, N.Y. Conference	25.00	
	Cumberland, Maine Conference	20.00	
	Lebanon, Penn Central Conference	100.00	
A STATE OF THE PARTY AND ADDRESS OF THE PARTY.	Genesee Valley, N.Y. Conference	50.00	
	Lancaster, Penn Central Conference	50.00	**
	Omaha, Nebraska Conference	25.00	320.00
Dues Receive	d Through Lancaster		640.00
	ouncil Financial Campaign	f gorîkmeH	1,500.00
Interest on			3,879.10
	s Income (Photocopies, microfilm rentals	.etc.)	2,198.70
	ts and Others:	neod à ennir	First Federal Sav
	oundation	\$ 11,000.00	
	/	6.000.00	Wellington Fund -
	h Steinbright	180.00	
	to the Rev. Dr. George H. Bricker		TOTAL ASSETS
	, Greensboro, N.C.	100.00	
Others	INGIOUTGO AND ARTHUVERANT	421.83	17,701.83
Executive Co	uncil U.C.C Special Grant		1,500.00
TOTAL INCOME	Name of the second of the seco	5 P 1 9 1 6	\$ 32,939.63
	EXPENSES		AND POSTURAL DESCRIPTION
Lancaster:	Salaries	\$ 10,550.66	Taller Logardina
	Supplies	1,230.57	
	Equipment	154.31	
	Postage	545.83	
	Binding	459.85	
	Telephone	661.33	
	Miscellaneous	875.26	
	Special Projects (Legal, Booklet Printin	g) 2,626.00	\$ 17,103.81
Eden:	Salaries	\$ 5,062.77	Moreau The New Y
Dacii.	Supplies Sall and Sall and Sall and Sall	278.45	Lev Foner
js. 1		23.70	
	Binding	28.00	5,392.92
Vitav et	Postage Salaries	\$ 4,074.89	
General:	Salaries	0 000 10	
	Meetings and Travel	2,236.13	
		50.00	
	Printing and Postage	1,507.24	
* 5	Miscellaneous	577.77	
Archives			4,544.34
TOTAL EXPENS	SES		\$ 35,487.10
DEFICIT FOR	THE YEAR		(\$ 2,547.47)

Respectfully submitted,
Myron E. Wolf, Treasurer

Page 11 - NEWS, June 1983

NAME: ADDRESS:

REGISTRATION FORM FOR ANNUAL MEETING

Please return this form by October 1, 1983 to:

	Miss Merle Scheibner 7611 Appoline Avenue Dearborn, MI 48126
() I plan to attend the Annual Meeting at the Book Cadillac Hotel, Detroit, MI.
() Please make reservations for persons for October 7 and/or 8, 1983 at the Book Cadillac Hotel, 1114 Washington Blvd., Detroit, MI.
	Please indicate the size and number of rooms you wish
	Single 42.00 Triple 54.00 Double 46.00 Quadruple 62.00
() Please make reservations for persons for the luncheon on October 8.
NAM ADI	ME: DRESS:
MEI	MBERSHIP FORM
Ple	ease enroll me as a member of the CCHS and ERHS for 1983. Enclosed is my check
	Memberships
	Sponsor (\$100 or more) Supporting (\$50 to \$99) Sustaining (\$25 to \$49) Individual (\$10)

Please detach and return to either the Historical Council UCC, 105 Madison Avenue, New York, NY 10016 or Evangelical & Reformed Historical Society, 555 West James Street, Lancaster, PA 17603.